Piney Grove Elementary School

8801 Eaglewind Dr. Charlotte, NC 28212

Phone 980-343-6470 980-343-6523 Fax

November 4, 2024

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Legislation (G.S. §115C-83.15) passed during the 2013 long session of the North Carolina General Assembly provides parents with an additional measure of school performance in the form of School Performance Grades. Beginning with the 2013-14 school year, the annual North Carolina School Report Cards display a letter grade of A, B, C, D, or F for each school in the state.

The School Performance Grades are based 80 percent on our school's achievement score (student proficiency) and 20 percent on students' academic growth. At Piney Grove Elementary, our achievement score for the 2023-2024 school year is based on how well our students performed on Grades 3-8 Mathematics, Grades 3-8 English Language Arts/Reading, Grades 5 Science, and additional indicators including English Learner Progress.

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that **Piney Grove Elementary**, has been designated as a low performing school by the North Carolina State Board of Education. As defined in G.S. 115C-105.37: "The State Board of Education shall identify low-performing schools on an annual basis. Low-performing schools are those that earn an overall school performance grade of D or F and a school growth score of "met expected growth" or "not met expected growth" as defined by G.S. 115C-83.15."

Piney Grove Elementary received a School Performance Grade of D and a growth designation of Met for the 2023–2024 school year. Although we are committed to improving this score, it is important to remember that just as no one single score or grade tells the whole story of a student, neither does it tell you everything about the performance of a school or the opportunities that our school provides.

As a low performing school, we are required to develop an improvement plan that specifically addresses how the school will improve both the school performance grade and school growth score. The plan will also include how the superintendent and other central office administrators in the district will work with us and monitor the progress of our school. We are already engaged in the work of refining our plan and will present the plan to our school board at their next meeting, on November 12, 2024, where the plan will be presented for approval. The final plan will be available for review on our school website. https://www.cmsk12.org/pineygroveES

One of our top priorities for 2024–2025 is to improve our School Performance Grade. There are a number of key programs we have in place to help improve student performance. These include:

- Implement school-wide MTSS processes and procedures which include monthly MTSS Leadership meetings and monthly MTSS grade-level meetings that include all stakeholders.
- Develop and implement a strategic ML support plan to include PLC support, direct ML plan support, and ALFA groupings.
- Implement school-wide fluency data tracking protocols with fidelity to support student ownership in increasing fluency.







Piney Grove Elementary School

8801 Eaglewind Dr. Charlotte, NC 28212

Phone 980-343-6470 Fax 980-343-6523

- Monthly Collaborative Leadership Walks will be conducted by the leadership team utilizing the Core Action Learning Walk tool to monitor core action alignment and equity of instruction.
- Morning Meetings will be held daily for all grade levels using Caring Schools and other SEL resources. Counselors will conduct weekly walkthroughs to monitor the effectiveness of morning meetings at Piney Grove.

We hope you will closely follow your student's academic progress and work with his or her teacher(s) to help ensure they stay on track academically. Working together as a team, we can improve not only how well our students are performing individually, but how our school is performing as a whole. There is nothing more important to administrators and teachers at Piney Grove Elementary than ensuring students are ready for the next step in their academic careers. I look forward to working with you to make sure your student is on track for success.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding our School Performance Grade and how we plan to improve, please don't hesitate to contact Felicia Walker-Cooper at felicia.walker@cms.k12.nc.us or 980-343-6470.

Sincerely,

Felicia Walker-Cooper

Principal





